Online Committee Meeting 1st February 2022 via Zoom.


Agenda for SN COMMITTEE MEETING on Tuesday 1st February 2022 at 7.30pm
1. Attended by: Helen Le Page, Alan Wallis, Steve McKinley, Steve Peacock, Paul Fox, Mel Slade, Debbie Robinson
2. Apologies: 
3. Can we continue to send all items/status for the agenda 2 weeks before hand to Helen.
	TO BE RESOLVED/CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	ACTION

	AGM and October minutes not posted.  Dec?
	AW has now posted all

	Club Development Plan
	AW still working on it.

	JK surplus funds request
	Still in progress.

	AW asked MS how POCS were progressing?
	MS will update us when she has investigated a few possibilities.  

	Should we have a Safety officer at events? Do we need to readdress our safety policy?
	AW to research other clubs’ policies and advise us what works. Also, to invite more planners/organisers into the committee meetings to discuss their event several months beforehand.

	Equipment officer role
	No volunteers have as yet come forward yet. 

	Dave Lane would like to step down as Schools Rep.
	AW to think about what role entails before seeking replacement. SMcK to review scoring system to see if it can be automated. Very complex-Currently using excel. Is it worth reviewing the rules to simplify them?  It was questioned whether the Junior league has run its course? Is 6 runs to receive a medal an incentive of its own without getting schools involved, as they seem more and more reluctant? AW to chat to Gill Prowse and have a look at HLP’s school info leaflet.  Will still need someone to run the junior incentive scheme.

	13th Nov 2022 SN Trophy. Aiming to use Long Valley South
	Debbie to update us on progress as and when.


	CHAIRMANS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing Submitted
	


	SECRETARYS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	Nothing to report
	


	TREASURERS’ REPORT
	ACTION

	 Nothing submitted.
AW asked should the minutes of the finance meeting go on the website?

It was decided to put an outline of meeting in next Snaggers

Insurance: Is there anything on the equipment list that isn’t worth insuring? Total cost is £260 PA.  Much of our electronic equipment isn’t properly covered to full replacement value.  Chances of all kit being lost at once is unlikely unless in a car which is stolen.  As of yet, the club has never made a claim on lost controls due to exces.  AW questioned whether it was actually worth insuring it?
	They will be refered back to at the next AGM

PF to do this

SP to make list for insurance company

All have a look at SP’s list and resume discussion in April.


	EVENT SECRETARYS REPORT
	ACTION

	Events held:
Nov: Wisley: 90 Adults (79 BOF) and 37 juniors

Dec: Club Champs: Hogmoor: 41 Adults and 10 Juniors

Dec: SN Christmas dinner and prize giving: 71 attendees. Lovely evening. The Ely have refunded the extra £250. I have said we will book again next year

Jan: Witley and Rodborough: 113 Adults (100 BOF) and 28 juniors

Events Planned
19th Feb: Eagle House and Wellington College
19th Mar: Alice Holt. Dave Chapman (planner). Mel (organiser) to confirm if permissions granted (should know today)
23rd Apr: Farnham Park on new map (thanks Steve M). Application submitted but not approved yet. Paul W-S (planner) Iain Bell (organiser)
21st May TBC: Hogmoor. Adrian Butter (planner) Ross Maclagen (organiser). Application submitted but not approved yet
June: TBC but asking Frimley / Tomliscote: Need Planner and Organiser. Thinking of doing a mass start graffled courses of loops as well as a score event. 
16th July: Level C Hawley urban. Need details of area to be used so that I can apply for permissions. Don't have Organiser yet
13th Nov: Long Valley South. Tweseldown parking is £1000 per day so not an option! Can now get the permission application submitted. No Planner or Organiser yet
DR has found organisers and planners/controllers for all events other than SN trophy and possibly Frimley (June)if it happens.

Hogmoor moved back to its original date of 14th May due to the other event being moved - Final permission awaiting.  Debbie would like to go to SCOA as soon as possible to offer it as a YBT event.
Application in for LVS with landmarc. DR to continue to look at parking.  Farnborough football club is one option, rugby club is another option.

DR been in touch with Wellington again.  Looking at a level C over Christmas -a planner has already come forward. Map might need updating over the summer holidays.

	DR to update us when necessary.

SMcK to look at map and co-ordinate update over the summer holidays.


	DEVELOPMENT OFFICERS REPORT
	

	Mel met with active forest co-ordinator.  Chatted about an activity, getting people to sign up in advance? DR asked about more of an entry on the day event? Free event? Alice Holt providing events? Using permanent course? Could we put course out? School holidays? Could it coincide with park run?
New activity centre not ready yet for next event.  We will be based in class room. Should we be in gazeebo on grass outside the café? To attract attention?
	MS to keep us updated
DR to look into using the gazebo with the planner/organiser


	MAPPING OFFICERS REPORT
	ACTION

	A new base map of the Naishes Lane Sangs has been created and passed over to SB who would like to have a go at survey and cartography.

Farnham Park – SM has taken over the mapping, several days spent at Christmas and we now have a candidate map that has been test run several times by Frida Forshallen. Map has now been passed over to Paul WS who is planner for the next event there.

Rodborough common was surveyed from scratch and used as part of the recent Witley event. Not bad, couple of patches of brambles need updating

SM created a new map of King George V Park at Christmas that was later used for a simple training exercise

Steve McK to create a New lidar base for Ash Ranges then map it for event next year 2023 Nov/Dec? World Ranking Event.  AW suggested checking with Wildlife trust to check they are not planning work between map being made and produced.
 


	


	TEAM CAPTAINS REPORT
	ACTION

	Compass Sport Cup (13th March):
Confirmed that we will compete in SCOA qualifier hosted by BKO at Rushall Woods. At time of notification only 16 'large' clubs (>125 individual members) had entered the CSC competition, so roughly half of them will qualify for the final. The competition format may soon need an overhaul given the current balance between Cup and Trophy (small) clubs. Note that HH, SOC and BKO have all dropped below the 125 member threshold.

In line with recently agreed budget subsidy of £5 per adult we will be charging £7 adult/£3 junior compared to the unsubsidised fees of £12/£6. Closing date 27th Feb. Anticipated entry of circa 50 runners with a total subsidy of up to £250.
British Relays (27th March):
In line with recently agreed budget subsidy of £6 per adult we will be charging £10 adult/£4 junior compared to unsubsidised fees of £16/£8 per runner (£48/£24 per team of three). Closing date for cheaper entries is 6th March. As at 24th Jan there are 51 SN entries for the individual event, suggesting a maximum of 15 or 16 relay teams and a total subsidy of about £250.
JK Relays (18th April):
In line with recently agreed budget subsidy of £8 per runner we will be charging £15 adult/£4 junior compared to unsubsidised fees of £23.33/£11.67 per runner (£70/£35 per team of three). Closing date is 20th March. As at 24th Jan there are only 31 SN entries for the main individual events, suggesting a maximum of 10 relay teams and a total subsidy of less than £240.
A call for runners in all three of the above events will be issued at the start of February, with the aim of sorting all the entries by the end of February if possible.

Club Handicap 2022: Last Wednesday in May
It is intended to stage this event at a summer Wednesday/Thursday evening training event as in the past. A date and venue needs to be agreed between Laurence Townley (training coordinator) and Simon Dunkley (2021 winner and therefore 2022 organiser/planner). Ideally this should be no later than first week of June before undergrowth becomes a more serious impediment on most areas. A possible location is Rodborough Common. I have contacted Laurence and Simon asking them to agree a date and venue.
	


	AOB
	ACTION

	Medals
	These have now been ordered.  Thanks everyone for your input.

	Calvin would like us to consider the collection of a £1 parking fee at every event. The money collected would go to good causes related to orienteering such as Parents experiencing hardship with respect to Orienteering, issuing achievement certs, hats for example, buying new equipment, donating to Charity etc.

	Committee don’t feel this is appropriate at this time. DR to write a reply.

	AW has noticed that a local club is a member of surrey wildlife trust.  MV

Do we need to become a member?  DR and PF think we already have a good relationship without becoming members.  Would we benefit at all from becoming members?
	DR asking someone at MV to see if any benefit.

	Dave Chapman very receptive to controller checks on course for Witley.  DR would like Alice holt and Farnham Park checked.  PF and AW happy to check them.  Consistency and technical control on courses, especially Orange.  
	Eagle House checks won’t happen as maps were printed 2 years ago.

	DR and PJ putting on a planners course. 

1 for beginners and 1 for improvers.  A good reminder for planners
	DR and PJ to organise.

	AW asked if organisers had done events safety course.  If not should we be putting one on?
	DR to look 

	Survey for new members on website by BOF
	AW to circulate

	Summer training.  What nights?  Back to Weds only throughout the summer?
What is wanted?

Who can teach beginners?

Insurance status?

How does this work for a come and try event?

Would a day’s training for adults be popular?
	PF to communicate to Lawrence and ask his preference.
PF also to ask Lawrence about adult beginners training

	Website update

Steve McK asked everyone to update pages and they still haven’t been done.  
AW is feeling overrun with emails from the club. 
	SMcK will allocate people a page and make some dormant.
The committee were unsure how to resolve this.

	Superstars.  Ross would like to start organising
	A unanimous YES from committee.  HLP to let Ross know

	Reports in on time. HLP is still chasing reports before meetings. Can we all please submit reports with time for them to be circulated and for others to read. Please highlight any areas that you would like to discuss otherwise to help speed up meetings we will move through reports at pace.
	ALL MEMBERS to submit reports on time and highlight areas to be discussed.


Date of next meeting: April 5th 2022
7.30pm
Helen Le Page
SN Sec
29th January 2022
